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Your Probus Calendar 
 

Oct. 8 Probus Meeting – 9:30 AM at the 
Port Hope Rec. Ctr.  
Speaker: Keith Oliver – Alive 
Inside – Music & Memory. 

Oct. 15 Games Day – 1-4 PM at the Port 
Hope Rec. Ctr. Contact: Gary or 
Gail Chadwick #905-885-0585 

Oct. 20 Euchre – 1:30 at the Ruth Clarke 
Ctr., 81 Mill St., Port Hope 
Contact: Joyce Ferguson at 
#797-2555 

Oct. 22 Probus Meeting – 9:30 AM at the 
Port Hope Rec. Ctr. 
Speaker: Meaghan MacDonald – 
Age Friendly Communities 

Oct. 22 Lunch Bunch – 12 noon at Shivas 
4620 Cty. Rd. 45.  
Contact: Joan O’Grady #419-0360 

Oct. 26 Pub Night – 6 PM at the Beamish 
House Pub, John St., Port Hope 
Contact: George Grimes #885-1594 

Nov. 2 Bowling – 1:30 PM at the North-
shore Lanes, Northumberland Mall 
Cobourg.  
Contact: Bob Gibson #342-5777 

Nov. 3 Euchre – 1:30 PM – See above  

Nov. 10 Rovers – 5 PM Aunt Laura’s Tea 
Room, Hwy.7A, Bethany – But 
come early to check out the gift 
shop. BYOB Private party. $25 all 
inclusive buffet. 
Contact: Carol Patterson #885-0545 

Nov. 12 Probus Meeting – 9:30 AM at the 
Port Hope Rec. Ctr. 
Speaker: Jim Ronson – Writing a 
Crime Novel in the Digital Age 

 
 

 
Sign up for many of the above 
events at our sign-up table 

 

 

Appies & Drinks  
At Michelle Langevin  

 
Our hostess Michelle, welcoming guests  

 

 
Michelle & guests enjoying their company  

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
A host  is  needed for   

Appies & Drinks  
for November  

Please c ontact Marilynn Dunne  
at  

#905 - 786- 2549  or 

marilynndunne@yahoo.ca  

 

mailto:marilynndunne@yahoo.ca
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HMS Speedy -  Then & Now  
By Julie Rondeau 

 

    Our guest speaker for September 15th at our 
Annual General Meeting, was author, history 
buff and genealogist Dan Buchanan. His many 
interests and activities include IT Consultant for 
a law firm in Toronto, Community Genealogy 
(building community family trees going back 200 
years), Director of the Presqu’ile Point 
Lighthouse Preservation Society, member of the 
Brighton Public Library Board and Chair of 
Friends of Hilton Hall, to name a few. 
   He spoke this day about the HMS Speedy, a 
British gunboat which was quickly built from 
green timber at Cataraqui (now Kingston) in 
1978 to help defend British Upper Canada from 
the perceived treat of the newly formed USA.  
   The ship set sail on October 7th, 1804, from 
York, the capital of Upper Canada (now Toronto) 
for the purpose of transporting an aboriginal 
prisoner to trial at the District Town of Newcastle 
(now Presqu’ile), much to the concern of the 
Captain, a British Naval Officer. His concerns 
were correctly based on the condition of the ship 
which needed constant repairs due to its faulty 
construction. He was ordered to sail anyway 
under threat of Court Marshal. A storm started 
on October 8th and the ship ran into rocks at 
Presqu’ile, broke apart and vanished with an 
estimate of 22 persons aboard. 
   In 1990 professional divers found a ships 
remains in that area and they are 99.9% sure it 
is the HMS Speedy. There were 85 dives 
undertaken from the period 1990-95 but, since 
the area is now protected under Federal law, the 
remains are not allowed to be touched.  
   For more information about Dan Buchanan, go 
to his website www.danbuchanan.com and 
www.murderinthefamily.com . 

 

 

 
 

 

Life in the Foreign Service  

Part I  
 

   Our hosts, Dennis and Susan Snider, gave us 
a very informative presentation of their life in the 
Foreign Service. As we ran out of time they will 
do Part II at another meeting. 
   Dennis grew up in Godrich and Susan grew up 
near Dunsford and they met when they both 
attended Lakeshore Teacher’s College in 
Toronto. They married in 1965 and now have 
three married sons and six grandchildren. 
  After the birth of their second son Dennis went 
to work for the Foreign Service in Ottawa and 
Susan worked for a time with the Federal 
government. While she managed the family and 
their home life, Dennis moved for position to 
position within the Foreign Service. This was not 
easy as over the years from September 1971 to 
February 2005 they moved to Ottawa, then to 
Belgrade, Yugoslavia, back to Ottawa, to 
Bridgetown, Barbados, back to Ottawa, to 
Budapest, Hungary (Susan taught at a school 
there for about a year), back to Ottawa, to 
Brussels, Belgium, back to Ottawa, again to 
Belgrade, Yugoslavia, back to Ottawa, to 
Zagreb, Croatia and lastly back to Ottawa. 
  Everywhere they went they had to learn the 
language (if the country did not speak English). 
This they accomplished with the help of an early 
French language course and good neighbours 
wherever they move to. 
   They now live in our lovely town of Port Hope 
and make a wonderful addition to our Probus 
Club. I can hardly wait to hear more about their 
time in the Foreign Service. 

Dennis & Susan Snider  

 
 

http://www.danbuchanan.com/
http://www.murderinthefamily.com/
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Drive & Dine  
Through Northumberland & Peterborough Counties  

 

Gathering of the Probus clan in the parking 

lot getting instructions from our organizer, 

Stephen Snell  

And along our way, just a couple  

of the many sights - 

 
Canada geese heading to the pond for their 

morning òswimó? 

 

A pumpkin patch ð ripe for the picking  

 
Gathering to get a view of the dam and some 

of the Town of Millbrook  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Our last stop, the dining room at Baxter 

Creek Golf Course where we lunched on pork 

or salmon with wil d rice, a wonderful salad 

and a mixture of very good pies.  

Thanks Steve and Dorothy for a great time . 

 Five Hundred Times  
When asked for her occupation, a woman charged 
with a traffic violation said she was a school 
teacher. The judge rose from the bench, “Madam, I 
have waited years for a school teacher to appear 
before this court,” he smiled with delight. “Now sit 
down at that table and write ‘I will not pass through 
a red light’ five hundred times.” 
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SHARE THE WEALTH WINNERs 

 

Sept .  24   Donna MacMillan     $41.00  

(Guest  & possible new member ) 
  

October/November 
CATERERS 

Oct. 8   
Captain: Elaine Simmons 
Helpers: Eunice Hogg 
  Joan Bebee 
Oct. 22 
Captain: Lynda Britton 
Helpers: Barb O’Kane 
  Lorna Turner 
  Leslie Ewert  
Nov. 12  
Captain: Marion Griffin 
Helpers: June Lentir 
  Willie & Rosalie Jakobi 
 
Nov. 26      Volunteers Needed 
  Please sign up to help 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION  
GANARASKA VALLEY PROBUS CLUB 

EXECUTIVE 2013 – 2014 
 

PRESIDENT:             Bob Gibson 

905.342.5777                 rgibson8@gmail.com  
 

VICE PRESIDENT:  Susan Snider 

905.885.4148  susan.snider@hotmail.com   
 

PAST PRESIDENT:          Ray Williams 

905.885.4309              ray.williams.ca@gmail.com  
 

SECRETARY:   Julie Rondeau 

905.885.9356                     ronuph@gmail.com   
 

ASSISTANT SECRETARY:            Lorna Turner 

905.419.3145       lornaturner@rogers.com  
 

TREASURER:   Bruce Britton 

905.342.9508              brucebritton99@yahoo.ca  
 

DEPUTY TREASURERS: Joyce Ferguson 

905.797.2555 joycejohnf@gmail.com  

                Larry Squire  

905.885.1537        lsquire3@cogeco.ca  
 

MEMBERSHIP:  Mary Lycett 

905.885.6525                  mlycett7@gmail.com  
 

CATERING CHAIR:            Joan Bebee (Kitchen) 
905.885.1314 No Email 

         Lois Meadows (Book) 

905.885.6715  allmeadows@sympatico.ca  
 

SPEAKER PROGRAM:                 Bob Kearns  

905.885.2849 bobkearns@sympatico.ca 
 

SPEAKER PROGRAM  

ASSISTANT:      VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
 

SPECIAL EVENTS:            Gary & Gail Chadwick 

905.885.0585             gchadwickg@gmail.com 
  

COMMUNICATIONS:           Lacey Ingram 

 905.885.5724   dlaceyingram@yahoo.ca  
 

COMMUNICATIONS  

ASSISTANT:                  Volunteer Needed 

 

 

  

GANARASKA CURRENTS 
 

www.probusnorthumberland.com/news    
 

Go to this website to see our and other 
Probus Clubs, newsletters. 

 

òMost of your new board members -  plusó 

 
 

Back row: Joyce Ferguson, Mary Lycett, 

Susan Snider, Gary Chadwick, Ray Williams.  
Front row: Michelle Langevin  (Rovers), Gail 

Chadwick, Julie Rondeau, Lorna Turner, Lacey 

Ingram, Bob Gibson & Marilynn Dunne  (Appies 

& Drinks) .  

 

A friend is somebody who 

loves us with understanding, 

as well as emotion.  

Robert Louis Stevenson  
 

mailto:rgibson8@gmail.com
mailto:susan.snider@hotmail.com
mailto:ray.williams.ca@gmail.com
mailto:ronuph@gmail.com
mailto:ronuph@gmail.com
mailto:brucebritton99@yahoo.ca
mailto:joycejohnf@gmail.com
mailto:lsquire3@cogeco.ca
mailto:ogradym@rogers.com
mailto:allmeadows@sympatico.ca
mailto:charliedobbie@hotmail.com
mailto:dlaceyingram@yahoo.ca
http://www.probusnorthumberland.com/news

